ECRA CHIZENS

Elder Citizens Recreation Association

1692 Tenth Avenue, Prince George, BC V2L 3S4 Telephone 250-561-9381 • Fax 250-561-1607 Email eldercitizens@shaw.ca • www.pgcos.ca/elder

Friday, February 7, 2020

Re: Request for Resolution of Support for Northern Development Initiative Trust Grant

Dear Mayor Lyn Hall and Council,

The Elder Citizens Recreation Association is seeking a Grant from the NDIT to install a water softener in the kitchen at the Centre and to purchase a new steamer. The water softener will help to prevent mineral build up in the appliances and the new steamer is required, as the old one is requiring repairing more often that it is operating at this point. It is quite old, and parts are also very hard to find. We are requesting funding in the amount of \$9018. The program we are applying to is the Community Halls and Recreation Facilities. The Account that the Grant would be paid from would be the Prince George Regional Development Account.

That, City of Prince George supports the application to Northern Development Initiative Trust from the Elder Citizens' Recreation Association for a grant up to \$9018 for the Kitchen Equipment Upgrade project form the Prince George Regional Development Account.

Thank you for your continued support.

Sincerely,

Lisa McGhee Centre Manager